
CITY OF TOLEDO 

PARK BOARD MEETING 

December 16, 2020 

 

VIRTUAL MEETING – via Zoom and livestreamed on YouTube 

 

 

Jamie Cummings   Mike Morgan    Vacant 

Mike Fisher    Jill Davis    Vacant 

Emily Morgan 

 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Morgan, Jamie Cummings, Jill Davis, Mike Fisher and Emily 

Morgan.  

 

MEMBERS ABSENT:   None. 

 

GUESTS:   Michelle Whitten. 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Morgan. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Jamie made a motion to approve the November 12, 2020 meeting 

minutes, Jill seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:   There are still two open spots on the Park Board. Both positions 

must be filled by City residents. Please pass the word along. 

 

The City purchased two new COVID-19 signs for the park encouraging social distancing and 

CDC guidelines. One sign will be placed near the playground and the other sign has not been 

decided on yet. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   Elect 2021 Chairman and Co-Chairman.   Jill nominated Jamie for the 

2021 Chairman. Jamie accepted the nomination. Jamie nominated Mike as the Co-Chairman 

which was accepted as well. No other nominations were made. Jill motioned to accept the 

nominations for the 2021 Chairman and Co-Chairman, Jamie seconded. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

2021 Goals.   Jamie made a motion to keep the same goals from 2020, Jill seconded. With the 

pandemic beginning in March there was very little action taken on the 2020 goals so it would 

make sense to carry them forward to 2021. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:    Jail Improvement Update.   No new updates. Mike asked why they have 

not painted over the areas that were vandalized. Jamie thought that they may have tried but was 

unsure. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS:   Holiday Decorations.   Jamie worked a little on the current decorations 

but did not have enough time. She would like to begin earlier next year (September). Joe Notch, 

Stephanie Fisher, and Mary Bush all bought extra lights and helped decorate the boat launch area 



with help from Mike Fisher. Don Gorton from Bonanza BBQ rented a lift and was able to get a 

few high school kids to help with the lights on the tree. The High School FFA once again put the 

Santa House together this year. 

 

Walk In The Park.   Jamie made an online event and so far, her family are the only one that 

have signed up. Jill has tried sharing on her personal Facebook page. Jamie feels that we should 

try pushing the event back to February. Everyone agreed. Mike is going to send over a new t-

shirt design and Jamie will send the link out to all the Park Board members. We all need to try to 

advertise this event. 

 

Quad Parade/Cheese Ball Drop.   With the Governor extending his latest COVID-19 orders the 

decision was made to cancel the Santa Quad Parade and the Cheese Ball Drop this year.     

 

PUBLIC INPUT:   None. 

 

ADJOURN:  As there was no further business, Jamie made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jill 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

________________________________  ________________________________ 

Mike Morgan, Chairman    Jill Davis, Deputy Clerk 


